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You will find Bill Thompsonõs signature on a host of flies he devel-

oped and in many write ups of those in the fishing know.  Basil Woods 

was pleased to have him at our show last month where he shared 

many stories of his legendary fly shop, and some tips on where to find 

some big ones up around North Conway. Entrepreneur, guide, fly tyer, 

and raconteur Bill is planning to fish more and work less in the near 

future but for now you will find him at the counter of North Country 

Anglers on the left on the main drag just north of  the center of North 

Conway. Pay him a visit this winter. It will be your treat!  

Trout in the Classroom Volunteers Needed  
Are you  checked out on  refrigeration equipment ?  

We need your help!!!!!!!!!!  

We are about to deploy more than 75 chillers for this years 

Trout in the Classroom Program and we are certain more than 

a couple will need repair. They always do  

Our team of repairers are  a few folks short.  If you can help: 

 Please Contact George Embley at  

  gtembley@gmail.com  

 or leave a note  and contact info on Basil Woods Jr website.  

  www.concordtu.org.  
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Presidential Commentary - Alex Hicks 

 

Hi Folks!  

 

Itõs December! Weõve just 

seen our first snow worth 

talking about and with any 

luck, weõll be catching up on 

some of the rain that we 

were looking for during the 

summer.  At least, thatõs 

what itõs been like here in the Concord area.  

Were you at the last Chapter Meeting? We 

had a great crowd in at the Forest Society build-

ing to see Bill Thompson, down from The North 

Country Angler , with a bit of history on the 

shop and great insight on angling in the Mount 

Washington and Saco Valley area. There were 

stories about where to find the big browns and 

rainbows as well as tips on when and where to 

drop your flies. If you were looking to see some 

interesting flies to try, this was the presenta-

tion for you.  

We also had Parker Richardson in to speak 

to us about his trip to Trout Camp last summer. 

Parker had great stories and pictures of what 

was clearly a great time and learning experi-

ence.  New Hampshire teens have a great op-

portunity in Trout Camp.  

This five -day camp, put on by the NH TU 

State Council for youth ages 13 -16, has a great 

history of providing exceptional instruction and 

experiences.  This yearõs camp will be held from 

June 21-25th.  Weõll be posting this yearõs camp 

application on our chapter website 

( www.concordtu.org  ) as soon as we have it.   

Speaking of learning new things, have you 

thought about signing up for one of the Fly Ty-

ing classes? Fly tying classes start in January. 

More details can be found in this newsletter as 

well as on the chapter website. If youõre inter-

ested and havenõt signed up yet, you should ð 

the classes can fill up fast.  If you need an elec-

tronic copy of the registration form, you can 

download it from the chapter website 

( www.concordtu.org  ). 

While there is no Chapter Meeting in De-

cember, we hope to see you on January 19 th  and 

again on February 16 th . We have some nifty 

things planned, but Weõre still working out the 

details. Weõll let you know the plan in the Janu-

ary newsletter, on Facebook, and on the website 

( www.concordtu.org  ).  

Work is already underway for the Banquet 

in March! Mark your calendars for our biggest 

social event and a major fundraiser. On March 

11th, weõll be at the Grappone Center in Concord 

for dinner and the auction.  If you have dona-

tions or ideas for the auction, please let us 

know. You can send us a message on Facebook, 

email me concordtu@yahoo.com, or use the con-

tact form on the website to reach us.  

So, about the website ð youõve been to the 

website, right? We do our best to keep it up to 

date and to host information that you may find 

useful. If you have a chance, check it out!  
 

Hope to see you in January!  

Tight lines,  

 

Alex  
 

http://www.northcountryangler.com/
http://www.northcountryangler.com/
http://www.concordtu.org
http://www.concordtu.org
http://www.concordtu.org
mailto:concordtu@yahoo.com
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 This month we have some observations 

and directions for TU National concerning re-

cent national events. March McCubrey has 

summarized these for us below.  

The post-election world presents new reali-

ties for Trout Unlimited and our continued ef-

forts to work for the protection of cold water 

fisheries is now more vital than ever.  As the 

NLC (National Leadership Council) repre-

sentative for NH itõs my responsibility to relay 

the work and concerns from the National or-

ganization as well as express our concerns 

from the grassroots back to them.  This past 

Tuesday, (11/29) we had our quarterly confer-

ence call with the entire NLC and representa-

tives from TU National.  Steve Moyer, TUõs VP 

of Government affairs, spoke with us for about 

half of the call.  He wanted us to communicate 

directly back to our membership the new chal-

lenges and opportunities presented by the new 

political realities in Washington, DC and back 

in the States.  As we are all aware, unless you 

have been away on a fantastic fishing trip, pol-

it ics is now dominated by one polit ical party 

and many questions have emerged as to how 

this will impact the work that we do in TU.  

Steve stressed that TU has been and will al-

ways be a non-partisan conservation organiza-

tion.  Our membership proudly draws people 

and funding from all political spectrums.  Itõs 

why we have a great reputation as an organi-

zation that can get things done.   The goal and 

mission of TU will remain the same despite the 

election results.   

With all of that said, Moyer stressed that 

we are now in an unprecedented situation as 

are all other conservation groups.  He high-

lighted what he sees as the threats and oppor-

tunities presented by the new Trump admin-

istration.  The first 100 days of the new admin-

istration will be telling and Steve listed critical 

focus areas under immediate threat.  First is 

the assumed roll back of the Clean Water Rule, 

second are changes to the Climate Change poli-

cy and third are potential changes to the An-

tiquities Act which directly impact the protec-

tion of land through the creation of public mon-

uments.  Weõll know more about these changes 

as positions are filled in the new administra-

tion.  Moyer also sees opportunity for TU as 

talk and preliminary proposals emerge about 

infrastructure upgrades to roads and water as 

well as cleaning up abandoned mines.   

To remain in the game and continue to 

shape and influence policy in Washington, DC 

Steve stressed the need for all of TU to in-

crease awareness of the work that we do.  In 

essence we need to become good story tellers 

and be sure to emphasize the important nature 

of our volunteer work on behalf of cold water 

fisheries.  There is some hope that through the 

interests of people close to Trump, such as his 

son Donald Trump Jr., a fisherman and out-

doors enthusiast, we can have impact at the 

highest levels.  However, Moyer stressed that 

we need to continue to exert influence at the 

local and state government.  We have a unique 

opportunity here in NH to reach out to our new 

Senator -elect, Maggie Hassan, and ensure that 

she knows of the valuable work TU does here 

in our state and bring that with her to Wash-

ington.   

Moyer emphasized that TU National was 

not going to use the current change in politics 

to scare its membership in order to raise mon-

ey.  We have worked too long and hard to earn 

our reputation and weõre not going to squander 

that for short term gains.  Internally, he com-

mitted to improving communications to the 

grassroots about policy updates and changes.   

The main take -away that I perceived from 

the call was a renewed commitment to contin-

ue doing what we do best ð putting our words 

into action on the stream.  This past year 

marked a new record for TU with over 725,000 

hours of volunteer time recorded from across 

TU!  I think our job now is to make sure that 

we do a better job of telling everyone else about 

the great work that we do.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

March O. McCubrey  

NH NLC Representative  

Editors Soapbox                   Tim Pease 
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Parson Ponders  

 
Parson Weems, north woods guide savant, 

periodically leaves his cabin and  campfire 

to offer a few words and insights  that can 

only come from a dark sky view of  

Orionõs Belt on a clear New England night 

 

Not sure whatõs up, could be the drought , 

or something to do with that big November 

moon, perhaps the northern lights have gone 

crazy, It is a bother!  Everythin up here is 

comin through kinda murkey lately  

We been hearin that folks elsewhere wanted 

to go back to the way it was and sure enough 

looks like they are going to git their way though 

I caint figure out what it is they expect.   

More loggin was one thing we been hearin; 

get some them old jobs back up here in the 

Nawth. Kinda wonderin how that's gonna work 

as most of the logs up here been cut and the 

loggin companies been sellin off rather than 

waiting to regrow um. Some of that land gone 

over to public folks just so it wont be developed. 

I guess I donõt mind development for folks but I 

kinda like them trees too, Seems to hold the 

ground better and keep the brooks and rivers 

clearer and colder too.  

Those jobs must be a big deal but darned if I 

can figure it out. All the old fellas used to cuss 

about low pay, bad bosses and lots of owin other 

folks. And them fellas got hurt a lot and big 

stuff too. Lots of um couldn't work much after 

they was forty or so. Went over to govment pay 

after, a bunch of um  

Weõll just hafta see how it goes but I am one 

of them show me guys; I guess.  

Been listen to notions bout burning some 

more coal too. Maybe itõll be ok but they better 

scrub it good cuz we are just startin to come  

round  from all that acid rain who ha.  We got 

nuff acid here in the east without gittin more. I 

thought we was getting more hydro and them 

ugly windmills and solar panels too, maybe not.  

More jobs in coal; sure, but them jobs aint 

too cherry neither. Kinda like loggin, but weõll 

have to count against them the folks not doin 

them windmill and solar jobs. Wonder whatõll 

happen to them fracking and oil jobs that came 

and went a few years back. This energy jobs 

stuff looks kinda tricky. Wonder why youõd put 

more fellas wondering what's up with jobs just 

for dirty old coal.  Got me ponderin  

Looks like our water got too clean too. They 

gonna dial back some of them regs so the farm-

ers kin add stuff to the dirt for making better 

crops . It donõt stay in the dirt. Just sayin.  

All that earth warmin stuff is gonna go by 

the boards too. Heck I aint used my snowshoes 

in a while. Might as well sell um . Better let my 

snowmobilin buddies know too. Its gonna be 

different up here. Soon as the snows gone and 

the water warms up an gets a little cloudy I 

hafta go south and git some pointers on bass 

guidin. Gonna need one the new fangled boats 

too. Least the boat builders will get jobs.  

Maybe them lobster and cod fellas will git 

somethin  from all this. Oceans getting bigger 

so we can grow more fish, course there ainõt  

many left right now. Gotta wait; but that's gon-

na be on the them regs  they look at for sure. 

Likely more jobs either way.  

Though I gotta tell ya I am mixed up cuz 

one of my sports, an insurance guy, told me last 

summa that loggin and minin and fishin were 

the most dangerous jobs on earth. Who we do-

ing good by bring back these jobs?  

Well, its all to much for an old guide to figur 

out. There has gotta be better folks than me to 

git this straight. It would be a great Christmas 

if it were so.  

 

 

Parson Weems 

 

Merry Christmas  

      

DECEMBER 2016 
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Professional fly tiers Ken Welch and Jeddy Waterman will lead the 2017 classes for both be-

ginning and intermediate tiers. They will be supported by many expert TU tiers so that each stu-

dent gets hands on  attention. Beginning January 10, 2017  weekly instruction will take place in 

the cozy confines of the Passaconnaway Club on Garvins Falls Rd. in Concord. Six weeks /6 flies 

($50 ) for the beginners and five weeks and 10 flies ($75) for the intermediates . All tools and 

materials are provided for the class .  

There is no better way to pass  the cold winter nights than  tying flies  reliving last years 

catches and planning for the spring opening. Nothing matches the satisfaction of catching fish on 

flies you have tied. Maybe your sons, daughters and grand kids should come too. It is a hobby for 

a lifetime.  

See the sigh up sheet below to reserve your spot. We have had a lot of interest at our summer 

and fall events so you might want to sigh up early to hold your chair.  

Basil  
Woods 

Fly Tying 
Class 

Winter Fly Tying Class Registration - 2017 
Basil W. Woods, Jr. Chapter Trout Unlimited 

Tuesday Evenings: 7 - 9 PM, January 10 - February 13, Beginnerôs Class ï 6 weeks * 
Tuesday Evenings: 7 - 9 PM, February 20 - March 21, Intermediate class ï 5 weeks * 

Passaconaway Club - Garvins Falls Road, Concord NH 
 

Name: 
Address: 
Phone and e-mail:  
 
Check the Class or Classes you are signing up for. 
Beginnerôs Class January 10 - February 13 - $ 50     $ _________ 
Intermediate Class February 20 - March 21 - $ 75 (2 flies/night)   $ _________ 

Please make check payable to: Basil W. Woods, Jr. Chapter TU      $ __________ Total 
I have never been a TU member I am a TU member 

 Send registration and payment to:     
     Ken Welch 
     102 White Rock Hill Rd. 

     Bow, NH 03304  
 

Please photocopy this form if you need extras. 
Questions? e-mail welchkenneth24@gmail.com, or call 494-0497 (C), 228-0614 (H) 
* Schedule may be interrupted due to storm days. 
All materials supplied, and equipment loaned as needed. 

 

Parker Richardson  

As is our tradition we enjoyed the opportunity to meet last yearõs 

TU Trout camp member. Parker Richardson gave quite a nice 

presentation and in doing so reminded us that there are young folks 

out there who will easily carry the legacy of clean waters and bright 

trout into the future. It likely that we will find more of these fine 

young men and women for this years TUõs Trout Camp.  Letõs hope 

so.  Do you have a teenager for Trout Camp? Contact us if you do.  

mailto:welchkenneth24@gmail.com
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Newsletter Information  
 Troutlines is published September through May. Chapter members 
who have given TU national their e-mail address will receive an e-mail 

notice from us through the TU national server that the latest newslet-
ter is online at our chapter website.  Paper copies are sent to members 

who donõt have an e-mail address listed with TU national.  
 We periodically get returned emails announcing the newsletter is 

available on line.  Almost always this happens because your e-mail ad-
dress has changed. Please log onto the TU national website and update 

your email address so we can stay in touch. Only you can do it. 
 If you would prefer to receive paper copies of Troutlines rather 

than electronic copies, drop us a line to either our     e-mail or mailing 
address.  If you now receive a paper copy and would prefer to read it 

online, drop us a note and update your membership  information with 

TU national. 
Basil Woods Jr. Chapter TU  

PO Box 3302  
Concord  NH   03302 -3302   

www.concordtu.org  

e-mail:  concordtu@yahoo.com  

  

  

January 19,2017  

 

January 10,2017  

 

March 11 2017  

Chapter Meeting  

 

Fly Tying begins  

 

Annual Conservation  

Banquet  

All chapter meetings start at 

 6:00 PM, Social and Fly-tying   

7 PM Program  

At the Society for the  

Protection of New Hampshire Forests,  

54 Portsmouth Street,  Concord  

unless posted  otherwise  

Calendar  

 

 In the old days when the snow fell, 

fish talk happened when you gathered 

round the stove for warmth and visited the 

store for company. Fishing did not happen. 

But not today the  are all sorts of winter 

happenings to see us through. Take a look  

for 2017 

Hot Stove Fishing 

Basil Woods Fly -tying    January ðMarch  

 

Marlboro Fly Fishing show   January 20 -22 

 

Fly Fish New Hampshire    February 27  

 

Eldridge Brothers Fly Shop  

Fly Tying Classes with:  

Tom Gagnon ðTrout             January 7  

Tropher Brown - Atlantic    February 25  

Salmon and Steelhead  

Rich Strolis ðTrout               March 11  

Jamboree-                      Mid Jan ðMid March  

Rod Building Classes                Jan 25 -Feb 12 

 

Eldridge Brothers Fly Shop  

14 Annual Fishing EXPO          March   25  

 

Basil Woods Annual  

Conservation Banquet                M arch 11  

 

Open water fishing  

Swift River                                   Massachusetts  

Farmington River                        Connecticut  

Cocheco River                           New Hampshire  

Lamprey River                             New Hampshire  

Isinglass River                          New Hampshire  

Merrymeeting R.                          New Hampshire  

Newfound River                           New Hampshire  

 


